## What's up in Zone 1?

By Mona Krahn

The Zone 1 Mini Winter Games were held in Redvers, Feb. 19th to 21st, 1993. The Games were a huge success! Many thanks to the dedication and commitment of the community of Redvers and Mini Games organizer, Gerry Kot. A complete results summary will be printed in the next Zone 1

newsletter, available in April. The Mini Games are a stepping stone to the 1994 Saskatchewan Winter Games.

In twelve short months, Kindersley will host the province's young athletes, as they stage what Games organizers hope to be one of the "Best Saskatchewan Games Ever". A dedicated group of volunteers is busily ensuring that the excitement and competition from Feb. 13th to 19th will be remem-

bered by everyone.

The 1993 Saskatchewan Winter Games mascot, a burly Saint Bernard known as Napoleon T. Boneapart (T-Bone for short), is helping spread the Games' message. He will travel throughout the province during the next year as Kindersley and the province prepare for the Games. T-Bone will be visiting all the zones in January, 1994, but is available for special events prior to the Games. If you are interested in "booking" T-Bone for a special event, contact the Games office at 463-1994.

Each month from March to the Games, "What's Up In Zone 1" will feature Games updates and sports on the Games calendar. Sports to be competed in at the Games include: Badminton. Bowling, Special O Bowling, Curling, Figure Skating, Artistic Gymnastics, Hockey, Karate, Ringette, Alpine Skiing, Cross Country Skiing, Speed Skating, Special O Cross Country Skiing Volleyball and Wrestling. If you are interested in becoming involved in any of the sports leading to the Games either as an athlete, coach, manager, volunteer or spectator, contact the Zone 1 Sports Council at 429-2205 and stay tuned to the column for further updates.